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A picture is worth a thousand words!   Bibles, always 
one of the 

greatest 
needs. This 
year Voice 
of Holiness 
Press, and 
Holiness in 

Mexico, 
Bro. Larry 

Landress, 
both blessed us with 
several cases of Bibles. 
Bro. Doug Padgett, 
Mission Bibles for the 
World, has also blessed 
us with a great 
donation of Bibles. We 
are very thankful and 
anxiously awaiting this 
pallet of Bibles being shipped directly to Panama! 

It is very 
exciting to see 
how God is 
touching lives in 
this new work. 
We are now 

preaching 
weekly in four 
camps. 

Thank the 
Lord for the 
souls 
wanting to 
be baptized 
in this cold 
mountain 
stream.  
 

It was wonderful having 
Bro Joseph & Sis Joanna 
Martin visit and minister 
with us. We had an 
amazing opportunity to 
present the Gospel in the 
local public school one 
hour a day for 3 days. The 
teachers, principal, and 
approximately 120 

students expressed their gratitude by letting us know 
how much they enjoyed the Martin’s ministry. At 
night we also held a children’s ministry ending each 
service with an anointed message from Bro Joseph. 
 

Papaw, 
Bro. 
Tommy 
Toliver, 
and Bro. 
Dan 
Roberts 
were 
great 
blessings preaching and illustrating the Gospel. 

    Bro Andrew and Sis 
Jeanne Gonzalez did a 
great job playing, 
singing, preaching, and 
testifying all in Spanish. 
It was really nice to be 
able to turn them loose 
and enjoy the services 
ourselves. 

   After service one night we were asked to go to the 
reservation by one of the men.  He wanted us to 
preach to his 
family and 
pray for his 
sick, bedfast 
father. While 
preaching 
and praying 
we felt God’s 
glorious 
presence. After enjoying a fresh, sweet mango we 
hiked back up the muddy mountain to our car. To 
God be the glory! The man’s father is improving and 
they have been begging for 
us to come back.  
    Please help us pray that 
God would continue to use 
us to share this glorious 
Gospel with the many 
hungry souls here in 
Panama. Thank you so 
much for your continued 
prayer and support. 
May God richly bless you, 

     John, Kim, Liberty & Justice Roberts 


